

Glenn & Deborah Hohmann



MISSIONARIES TO THE NATIVE AMERICANS OF THE NORTHWEST P. O. BOX 112 HARRAH, WA 98933 » « 509-945-0325 » « gwhohmann@bentonrea.com

Dear Pastor & Church,

April 2015

In a world where wrong is taught as right, I am glad we have our Bibles to light up the path. We live in an area of the country where the Bible for the most part is not known. Proverbs 16:16; "How much better is it to get wisdom than gold! And to get understanding rather to be chosen than silver!" Verse 23; "The heart of the wise teacheth his mouth, and addeth learning to his lips."

Ministry: Our Sunday service attendance continues to be strong and consistent. Recently, we hosted the Native American Baptist Fellowship. Several native churches traveled from Montana, Oregon, and different parts of Washington to attend. It was three days of good preaching, music, testimonies, and fellowship. We had a new addition to our church family as a result. James & Moriah Wakwak accepted the Lord! Their eleven year old daughter, Renee is one of our regulars on Sunday and Wednesday. She was a great influence in her parents' attendance. Please pray for this family as Satan is already hard at work trying to discourage them.

Family: Tobias & Ashley are doing well. They continue to be a blessing and help in the ministry. Rebecca and her family are doing well; still living in Montana. Pray that they would allow God to be more a part of their lives.

Praises: We have been taking turns with a bad flu virus over the last few weeks, but praise God; we are finally on the mend! Deb's been sick for about three weeks, Jory has been down a couple of times this last month, and I have had my share as well. Also, we would like to praise God for continued spiritual growth among our people, for a great turnout during the Native American Baptist Fellowship, for the Salvation of those that accepted the Lord that week, for God's provision, and for your faithfulness to Him!

Prayer Request: Pray for this ministry: our young people and the finances for our building. Pray for Clayton, he has moved back to Montana to help take care of his grandmother. Pray for Vincent and Akys Long Time Sleeping as they have been facing financial and mechanical difficulties. Pray that the Lord will provide them with a dependable car. Pray for Jory, that she would make good choices. Pray that we would continue to make a difference among the Yakima people.

We are grateful for you, your prayers, and faithful support. You are a blessing to us! We could not be here without the faithfulness of God's people.

Love, Glenn & Deb Hohmann, and Jory